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24 January 2024 

Dear 

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 5 
December 2023. You requested the following:  

1. The number of dropped calls from the IRD contact line, broken down by:
a. average per week and month for the financial years ending 30 Jun 2021, 2022 and

2023.
b. times of dropped calls, broken down into hourly increments (or nearest possible

measurement) for the financial years ending 30 Jun 2021, 2022 and 2023.
2. Any internal policies or documents that cover IRD’s KPIs relating to dropped calls and

contact line performance, as well as any relevant policies incentivising staff around
contact line performance. Please provide this information in an accessible, searchable
format.

Items 1a and 1b 
Inland Revenue do not measure calls in the manner you requested (‘dropped’), as answered, 
capped, or abandoned. I am releasing data for these three categories for the financial years 
ending 30 June 2021, 2022, and 2023. Data up until the beginning of November 2023 is provided 
where available.  

Monthly averages are released to you and attached to this response as Appendix A. Inland 
Revenue offices were closed from 18/08/2021 to 20/08/2021 (outside Auckland/Coromandel), 
to 31/08/2021 where during this time staff worked from home. Due to lower contact centre 
staffing levels, some calls had to be capped. Additionally, there was a major data outage from 
10-17 November 2022. The total of answered, capped and abandoned called were reconstructed 
using available data.

Weekly averages are attached to this response as Appendix B. The first and last weeks in each 
financial year has been fleshed out to a full week (instead of partial weeks) using data from 
previous and subsequent financial years. 

Hourly breakdowns are attached to this response as Appendix C. This data is separated into 
calls answered, capped, and abandoned. The data has been rounded to the nearest call and 
times of dropped calls are allocated within hour increments (e.g., if in the 0800 column, the call 
was answered between 0800 and 0900). Calls that were answered outside the core hours of 
8am to 8pm, or subsequently when voice hours were reduced, outside 8am to 6pm, have been 
excluded from the data provided. The excluded call totals will be relatively very small (<1%).  




















































































